**Temple Beth Sholom Presents:** 

# Our Voices - A Monthly Newsletter

February 2022 - Sh'vat/Adar 5782 | Issue 24 | A Jewish Center for Life, Learning, and Connections

Important Contacts

Mike Winston, President – <u>winston.mike@gmail.com</u> Ruth Irving, Executive Director – <u>rirving@tbsoc.com</u> Rabbi David Lipper – <u>rabbilipper@tbsoc.com</u> Cantor David Reinwald – <u>dreinwald@tbsoc.com</u>

Services | Shabbat Evening Services will be streamed and offered in-person at TBS at 7:00 p.m. unless otherwise noted

Torah Study | Saturdays at 9:15 a.m. (virtually unless otherwise noted)

### Join Us for Our Upcoming Events!

2/4 @ 6:00 p.m. | Family Shabbat Service – Join us at an earlier time for our monthly, family-friendly service. Family services are held the first Shabbat of the month at 6:00 p.m.

2/6 @ 8:45 a.m. | Brotherhood/Sisterhood Hike – We are thankful to be led once again by Lisa & Todd Litman! Meet at Anaheim Elementary School: 6540 Serrano, Anaheim Hills. The hike starts 9:00 a.m. sharp! Reservations are required.

2/6 @ 10:30 a.m. | Adult Ed Film Series Discussion – Join us for a stimulating movie and discussion group! Since there are so many movies to stream from your own home, let's get together via Zoom for discussion and dissection. Our first selection is *Little White Lie*, which is available to stream on Amazon Prime.

2/13 @ 10:00 a.m. | <u>Brotherhood Speaker Series</u> – TBS Brotherhood once again hosts our annual speaker series which begins with Miryam Lipper, a senior political strategist. She currently serves as Deputy Chief of Staff to United States Senator Jon Ossoff of Georgia and is the daughter of Rabbi and Dora Lipper. Register at tbsoc.com for the Zoom link.

2/27 @ 10:00 a.m. | Social Action Committee Presentation – Atty McLellan of United to End Homelessness will lead us in a discussion on how we can help our community meet its housing needs. Please register at tbsoc.com for the Zoom link.

### Worship at TBS

From the Rabbi's Study

When You Don't Have Time for Prayer...

Rabbi David Lipper

Very few people know that before she died, Evelyn Wood was hard at work on a revolutionary new speed-reading program: "Davening Dynamics" -- for all of us left in the dust (or the pews) by the explosive speed of our liturgy. The truth is, we pray too fast. This is no surprise; in our culture, we do everything too fast --We drive too fast, eat too fast, talk too fast. But of all things, to pray too fast! The Congregation stares at their watches, rolling their eyes, hoping they get home...for what? Is there something so compelling on TV, that we can't spare ten minutes for silent meditation? Is there a social engagement, a tennis game, a repair man waiting at the door that we couldn't take fifteen more minutes to address what's most important in life? (cont. on page 2)

#### From the Rabbi's Study, Cont.

The tradition teaches that one should pray every day. Begin the day with a few moments of meditation and reflection. Reflect on the passions that brought us to this point in life. Reconnect with our deepest values. Evaluate where we are in life, and where we're going. Listen to the voice of the soul.

The Hasidim have a tradition that each word of the Amida prayer is uniquely precious and deserving of its own Kavanah -its own intense concentration. You say each word and stay there, until you've fully internalized that word. You must fully
realize the power and depth of each word. There's no hurry to get on to the next. At least, pray each word for one minute.
It will take you about three hours to finish the whole prayer. But you'll be transformed.

Baruch ... what does it mean to say "Blessed" to the universe? In what ways am I blessed? How many blessings do I overlook each day? Whom do I bless? What does it mean to hold the power of blessing?

Atah ... what kind of chutzpah does it take to say YOU to the Creator?! The tradition could have taught, Baruch et Adonai -Blessed is God. In Hebrew, the article *et*, which introduces the grammatical object, and the pronoun *atah* are almost identical. Only the letter *hey* separates them in spelling. But an entire universe separates them in attitude. *Et* is cold, detached, and impersonal. *Atah* means intimacy, familiarity, caring.

Adonai... the Name. It is an unpronounceable permutation of the verb "to be". All that was. All that is. All that ever will be. Including me. It is eternity. It is the eternity that willed me into existence. For what purpose am I here? For what mission am I present?

This month, take three minutes for these three words. *Baruch Atah Adonai*. That's all, just three minutes first thing in the morning. Not for God. For you. Not to change God's mind. To change your mind. To lift you up. To bring you closer. To fill you with strength. Three words. Three minutes. And it will change the rest of your life.

### President's Message

Mike Winston, TBS President

This month I am writing my article just days after the hostage situation at Congregation Beth Israel in Colleyville, Texas. Candidly I am at a loss for words, which for those that know me sounds impossible. I am saddened by the event, yet relieved by the resolution. I am scared for our greater Jewish community, yet inspired that we continually overcome hatred.

As I pour over how this affects TBS and what we can do to protect our community, I find myself a little disoriented. Since I have joined the leadership team at TBS, our primary safety and security issue has been COVID. We have been planning and replanning our mitigation efforts around this ever-changing situation with new and updated information evolving almost daily. Our worries have been about making hand sanitizer and masks available, being able to pivot to virtual options if necessary, and upgrading our ventilation indoors. Yet, in one 11-hour period, we are reminded about the reality and gravity of being a Jewish institution and what we must do to stay safe.

It's not easy being Jewish, especially in Orange County. I had this conversation with my parents recently, who are native New Yorkers. They didn't have to miss a day of school for the High Holy Days or explain to other classmates what a challah was, and they didn't have to "find" Jewish friends. Growing up in California, I had to work hard at these things, especially to have Jewish friends and a Jewish community. (cont. on page 3)

President's Message, Cont.

Being Jewish takes work and so does fostering our connections. I consciously and actively participate to make sure this community remains here for me, my family, and all of you. This is what we have always done as a people: work hard to be Jewish.

I am thankful for the bravery and safety of the four Colleyville hostages. I pray for a speedy recovery of their mental health and for the healing of CBI as a community. And I pray for the continued safety of ours. L'Shalom.

### **Brotherhood**

Community – Fellowship – Action – Service

Sylvan Swartz, Brotherhood Director of Membership

December 2021 was a very busy month for TBS and the Brotherhood. However, that was followed by January 2022 with almost everything in-person canceled. We had envisioned NFL playoffs with a bunch of guys hooting and hollering for their favorite teams while swilling down bottles of beer. However, Omicron did an end run around us and scored a touchdown.

Not to be outdone by a virus, we have scheduled another Sunday Hike with Todd and Lisa Litman on **February 6<sup>th</sup> at 8:45 a.m.** Flyers have gone out or you can see the weekly Shavu'on if you need more information. We meet at Anaheim Elementary School: 6540 Serrano, Anaheim Hills. Please register through the website or call the office. The outdoor air is a sure cure for the viral doldrums.

In addition, we will launch our annual Speaker Series in February. This year the series is titled, "The Sons and Daughters of TBS: Celebrating Our Blessings" and will be devoted to adult children of TBS members and clergy. We have many very prominent people that have been affiliated with TBS and I think everyone will be fascinated to meet some of them. See below for our lineup. This series will be fully on Zoom as our subjects are all over the USA and since our budget to fly them in is approximately \$0. Our first speaker will be Miryam Lipper, daughter of Rabbi and Dora Lipper who is Assistant Chief of Staff for Senator Jon Ossoff of Georgia, the first Jewish Senator from that state. She has been spokesperson for Senator Tim Kaine, Senator Kamala Harris as candidate, Michael Bloomberg, and Hillary Clinton.

As always, take care, stay safe, and encourage the men in your life to join Brotherhood.

Brotherhood Speaker Series - The Sons and Daughters of TBS: Celebrating Our Blessings!



"My Life in Politics"

Miryam Lipper

Sunday, February 13, 2022, via Zoom at 10:00 a.m. PST

Miryam Lipper is a senior political strategist, who advises American leaders at some of the highest levels of government. She currently serves as Deputy Chief of Staff to United States Senator Jon Ossoff of Georgia. In this role, Miryam advises Senator Ossoff on communications, policy, and outreach

strategies to serve the people of Georgia. Ossoff is the first Jewish Senator from the State of Georgia. He became Bar Mitzvah at The Temple, an Atlanta synagogue that was bombed after its Rabbi marched for civil rights with Martin Luther King Junior. Miryam is the daughter of Rabbi and Dora Lipper.

Brotherhood Speaker Series, Cont.



"Emergency Medicine in Challenging Times"

Jeffrey Siegler, MD

Sunday, March 20, 2022, via Zoom at 10:00 a.m. PDT

Dr. Jeffrey Siegler is an Assistant Professor of Emergency Medicine at Washington University School of Medicine, St. Louis, Missouri. Jeff is the son of Lew Siegler and Karen Siegler, of blessed memory.



"A Music Man for The Digital Age"

Jeremy Sirota

Sunday, April 10, 2022, via Zoom at 10:00 a.m. PDT

Jeremy Sirota is the Chief Executive Officer at Merlin, the independent's digital music licensing partner, based in New York and London. Jeremy is the son of Ed and Ilene Sirota.



"A Legal Approach to Dealing with Prejudice"
Michael Swartz, Esq.
Sunday, May 15, 2022, via Zoom at 10:00 a.m. PDT

Michael Swartz is the co-chair of the Litigation Group and head of the shareholder activism litigation practice and a member of the executive committee at the legal firm of Schulte Roth & Zabel LLP, in New York. Michael is the son of Sylvan and Barbara Swartz.

### Sisterhood



TBS Sisterhood is working to meet a need in our community, and we are asking you to join us in this effort. Every day in the U.S, countless women and girls must choose between food and tampons. Some low-income and homeless women resort to selling their food stamps to pay for feminine hygiene products. Food stamps, SNAP, and most other government programs don't cover these products. Many shelters don't have them in their budgets, and some are hesitant to ask for donations of these products

because of embarrassment.

How can we help? March is National Women's Month, so it is a perfect time to show our support for the unhoused girls and women in our community. During February and March, we will collect feminine hygiene products such as tampons, pads, and packs of personal wipes that we'll assemble into individual kits at our Sisterhood meeting on March 23rd. It will be a fun activity, a chance to catch-up and chat with our sisters while doing something good for our community. There is a marked box in the temple living room for donated products. After assembled, the kits will be donated to the Southwest Community Center in Santa Ana.

TBS Sisterhood has a long history of supporting and giving back to our community and we are proud to continue that tradition.

### **Our Youth**

#### Early Childhood Center

Tamara Levin, Director of Early Childhood Education



Human nature never fails to amaze me. We anticipate worst-case scenarios with great trepidation. We fret, discuss, analyze, fear, and dread them. Then the worst-case scenario occurs, and while we do not enjoy it, we deal with it.

The New Year began and brought with it an outbreak of COVID in our preschool. Teachers, parents, and children were infected forcing us to close one classroom after another. We cancelled our Vegas Night event and wondered whether we will be able to host any of our other planned celebrations. We are, as a community, suffering from COVID burnout.

Despite this, we continue to nurture our children and plan activities and lessons. We continue to celebrate Shabbat, birthdays, accomplishments, friendships, and small joys. As each worst-case scenario occurs, we emerge strengthened and filled with renewed hope. We can succumb or we can rise to the occasion. Our children are our teachers. They live their lives and continue to laugh, cry, run, play, and learn irrespective of the turmoil swirling around them. They wear their masks and read our eyes. They dream of tomorrow and look forward to whatever comes next. COVID may be an unwelcome intrusion, but it does not impede their desire to dance.

### **Religious School**

Chavva Olander, Director of Youth Education



Shalom! Religious School looks a little different this month, but the fun and educational engagement remain fully intact. Classes are meeting outdoors through the end of the month as part of our effort to support the health and safety of our families and staff, and this change of venue has brought new opportunities for student and family participation. Students in all grades have enjoyed the time outside. Our first session of 2022 was spent planting seeds for Tu BiShvat while learning the history and customs associated with this holiday.

Rabbi Lipper joined us for our second Parent Nosh & Learn event, the focus of which was Judaism and social action. We discussed the significance in our daily lives of the Torah's teaching, "love your neighbor," and brainstormed ways to involve kids in selecting family social action projects. For January's school-wide family service project, students and parents made no-sew blankets for Project Linus, an organization that provides homemade blankets to children in times of crisis. It was wonderful to work together in support of our broader community's most vulnerable members.



In February, we are looking forward to the start of Parashah Presentations, an opportunity for students to creativity demonstrate their Torah learning, as well as the first session of our teen learning program.

### **Committee Updates**

#### Membership/FWYC

Mary Gonzalez, VP of Membership

Please join me in welcoming the newest members of our TBS family. If you see them around campus, please say hello and introduce yourselves!

Michael and Elaine Schwartz | Marty and Julie Florman

If you would like to get involved in our "fun-raisers" please reach out Arielle Ohls at 562-316-7030 or Mary Gonzalez at 714-292-4957. We meet once per month and are looking for fresh ideas!

#### Settled Rabbi Search Committee

Lori Griffin, SRSC Chair

The Settled Rabbi Search Committee was kept very busy conducting more first and second round interviews during the month of January. We continue to be impressed with the caliber of candidates applying to Temple Beth Sholom. As of this writing, the committee has vetted fourteen (14) applicants, engaged nine (9) of them in first-round interviews, and conducted second-round interviews with five (5). By the beginning of February, we expect to bring a select number of finalists to the TBS campus for onsite interviews—assuming COVID doesn't prevent this from happening.

It's worth noting that the rabbinic search timeline has been noticeably compressed this year and the overall recruiting process accelerated compared with previous years. This is largely due to the impact of COVID. As such, the committee has had to adapt our approach to make sure we remain competitive to TBS in the best possible position to attract the right candidate.

The committee will continue to keep the congregation updated on our progress. If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me at lori@globaltrim.com.

#### **Fundraising**

Melanie Pollack, Director of Fundraising

Want to help lead TBS into the future while helping to create fun and exciting events? Join the TBS Fundraising Committee! The Fundraising Committee meets once a month to plan fundraising campaigns, explore participatory revenue streams, and develop events to help the temple meet its financial goals. If you have a fundraising, sales, marketing, or development background and/or happen to be a creative person with great ideas, we need you! Please contact Melanie Pollak at (714) 204-6183 / melaniepollak@gmail.com.



Ready to help? We are gearing up for Mishloach Manot (Purim Baskets)! Last year we launched this incredible fundraising and outreach program, which was a tremendous success, and we need you to help us again this year. Planning committee members are needed to assist us with ideas for the baskets, coordinating and assembling, and distribution. If you are interested, please contact Ruth Irving at (714) 628-4600 / rirving@tbsoc.com.

#### Chavurot

Shani Boone, Chavurot Chair, Membership Committee Member, and TBS Secretary

TBS wants to help create new and reinvigorate existing chavurot in our community. Being involved in a chavurah will help you to connect and engage with others in our community and can lead to lifelong friendships.

Thank you to all those who have signed up so far. Unfortunately, with the surge in covid cases, we had to push back our planning by a month. You will be contacted by a member of the Chavurot Committee in February. The good news is we are still taking signups! If you are ready to connect with an existing chavurah, form a new chavurah, or simply would like more information, please contact Shani at 714-343-1135 / <a href="mailto:shaniboone2@sbcglobal.net">shaniboone2@sbcglobal.net</a> or Sydell at 714-202-5836 / <a href="mailto:sydandy@aol.com">sydandy@aol.com</a>.

#### Education

Steffanie Belasco, VP of Education

Education is a pillar of our mission statement and an integral part of our programming at TBS. I am looking for volunteers with education, planning, and/or outreach experience to reform our education committee. The committee will help support and grow our educational programs and develop our long-range educational planning. If you are interested, please contact me at <a href="mailto:steffanietalk@aol.com">steffanietalk@aol.com</a>.

### Thank You to Our Sponsors!

This newsletter is made possible entirely from donations and sponsorships. If you would like to contribute toward its continued development and distribution, please contact Ruth Aptaker (<a href="mailto:ruth.aptaker@gmail.com">ruth.aptaker@gmail.com</a>) or the TBS office.



We are also grateful for the generous donations of Patti Widdicombe, the Weissberg Family, the Cohen Family, the Engel Family, Sandy Fainbarg, and our TBS Brotherhood.

### **Social Action**

Education - Direct Service - Advocacy - Collections

Paula Pitluk, Social Action Chair

The TBS Social Action Committee held its first meeting of 2022 in January to reflect upon how we have supported the community and what our next steps will be to continue our mission. Coming up are several Social Action opportunities for adults, families, and children. (Cont. on page 8)

#### Social Action, Cont.



On Sunday, **February 27<sup>th</sup> 10:00 a.m.,** Atty McLellan of United to End Homelessness will join us virtually to discuss accomplishments of the past several years as well as needs that continue to exist in the community. Please see the Shavu'on, tbsoc.com, or call the office to register for the Zoom link.

The current Mitzvah of the Month requests donations for toiletries. Thanks to Monica for being our "conscience."

As Purim and Spring approaches, look for some family-friendly outdoor activities to help us make our world a better place. We appreciate your support and welcome your ideas. Thank you for being a generous and giving community. If you are

interested in joining us in our work, please contact Paula Pitluk at <a href="mailto:pkpteach@gmail.com">pkpteach@gmail.com</a> / 714-225-2058. We meet the first Monday of the month at 7:00 p.m. via Zoom.

#### Mitzvah of the Month

Monica Engel, Social Action Member

The Mitzvah of the Month for February is toiletries. We will be collecting shampoo, soap, toothpaste and toothbrushes, dental floss, razors, shaving cream and band aids for both Orangewood facilities. Please do not donate travel size items. We will also be supporting Sisterhood's drive for feminine hygiene products in February and March. Donations can be left in the TBS living room and we will distribute them appropriately. Thank you for your generosity and please call Monica at 949-458-8732 or Marci at 949-275-0698 with questions.

#### Mitzvah Meals is Back!

Mitzvah Meals Team

Mitzvah Meals is back in the TBS kitchen! Mitzvah Meals consists of a group of volunteers who come together every Sunday to prepare meals for those in need. There are various spots to fill each week. At this time, we ask that all volunteers are vaccinated and are willing to wear a mask. If you have time and would like to volunteer, please contact Cheryl Escoe at <a href="mailto:caescoe43@gmail.com">caescoe43@gmail.com</a>.

### **Adult Education**

Angela Holmes, Adult Ed Chair

Rabbi Lipper Adult Education Presentations (visit the TBS website or call the office to register)

Searching the Prophets for Values

Dates: Sundays on March 13, 20 + April 3, 10, 24 + May 1

Time: 1:00 to 2:00 p.m. Location: TBS Board Room

From the essence of Torah, the prophets sought to elevate the Divine covenant beyond the virtual praxis of the Priestly class. The Prophets were those who sought to speak truth to power and to help the Jewish community elevate their lives in connection to the Holy and Blessed One. From Joshua to Ezekiel, each Prophet carved out their message of hop for the future.

#### Focus on Jewish Disability Awareness Month

The goal of Jewish Disability Awareness Month is to understand that having a disability is "part of the human condition," but more importantly that we "see humanity in each person we meet." In the U.S., 54 million citizens have some form of disability (National Organization of Disability). One in 12 children has a disability (2010 Census), which means 5.2 children have one or more of the 13 conditions identified under the Federal Educational categories. The current census will likely report a higher number.

Individuals with disabilities lag behind the national average in education completed, employment rates, income, technology access, home ownership, voter participation and many other life activities. Jewish tradition teaches us about our obligation to ensure equal access for all people and to help facilitate the full participation of individuals with disabilities in religious and public life. As Jews we have a religious obligation to actively include people with disabilities in our community and advocate for their full inclusion in all facets of public life.

As we enter the month of February, let us remind ourselves of ways to be an individual ally to people with disabilities.

- o Listen To People Who Have Disabilities: "Do not look at the container, but what is in it." (Pirke Avot 4:27)
- o Educate Yourself: Take the time to learn about the state of disability rights in the U.S., best practices, and disability inclusion efforts.
- o Be Conscious of The Language You Use: Use person-first language.
- o Work For Inclusion in Your Own Community: "Behold how good and pleasant it is when all people live together as one." (Psalm 133)
- o Advocate for Disability Rights: "Speak up for those who cannot speak for themselves."

Films or TV Series with Special Needs Themes: (Most playing on Netflix)

o Special

o The Healing Powers of

Dude

o Atypical

o *Raising Dion* 

o Jessica James

o The Society

0 3%

o Spinning Out

o CODA

o Lady Dynamite

o Daredevil

o Sound of Metal

### Reading with Our Children:

Mighty Mila -- An inclusive book about an unstoppable girl who is deaf by Katie Petruzziello (ages 5-8)

Nia Skye's Friend on Wheels by Keylonda Wheeler (ages 5-8)

Cassidy and the Mixed-up Numbers: The unseen disability, Dyscalculia by Dezi Sheppard (ages 3-6)

I Am Helen Keller by Brad Meltzer (ages 5-8)

My Friend Suhana: A Story of Friendship and Cerebral Palsy by Shaila and Aangah Abdullah (ages 5-9)

Anxious Ninja -- A Children's book about managing anxiety and difficult emotion by Mary Nhin (ages 3-11)

What About Me? -- A book for and by an Autism sibling by Brennan and Many Farmer (ages PreK to 7)

#### Reels and Repartee: Adult Education Film Series



Join us for a stimulating movie and discussion group! Since there are so many good, provocative and "energizing" movies to stream from your own home, let's get together via Zoom for discussion and dissection. Our first selection is *Little White Lie*, available on Amazon Prime. You can stream any time before the **February 6th, 10:30 a.m.** discussion. A Zoom link will be sent prior to the program discussion and once registration is submitted. Please register at <a href="https://tbsoc.shulcloud.com/event/movie-group-discussion--little-white-lie.html">https://tbsoc.shulcloud.com/event/movie-group-discussion--little-white-lie.html</a>, via the website, or call the office. A brief synopsis is provided below for your convenience.

Filmmaker Lacey Schwartz grew up in a typical upper middle class Jewish household in Woodstock, NY, with loving parents and a strong sense of her identity, despite occasional remarks

from those around her who wondered how a white girl could have such dark skin. As a child she believed her family's explanation — that her appearance was inherited from her dark-skinned Sicilian grandfather — but when she reaches her adolescence, and her parents abruptly separate, her gut begins to tell her something else.

#### **Upcoming Events**

- o Film Series: Little White Lie on February 6th, Bye, Bye Germany on March 27th
- o Author Linda Abbit addresses the needs of caregivers on March 6<sup>th</sup>
- o "A Marriage of Two Cultures" a culinary demonstration class and Havdallah with Rabbi David and Dora Lipper on April 2, 2022

### **Don't Miss Out!**

Don't miss out on these exciting upcoming events! We are looking forward to them and hope you will mark your calendars. Please see the weekly Shavu'on and the website for more information and registration. You can also call the office. The first is our annual Purim Carnival on **March 13<sup>th</sup>**, presented by the ECC and Religious School. The second is an afternoon of music on **March 20<sup>th</sup>**, with Cantor Reinwald and the Jac String Trio.





### Save the Date!

Mark your calendars for Temple Beth Sholom's first gala since 2018! Cantor's Cabaret on **Saturday**, **June 11**, **2022**, will be a wonderful evening of live entertainment, delicious food, elegant cocktails, exciting live and silent auctions, a wine pull, in celebration of Cantor David Reinwald's 12 years of song and spiritual leadership of our congregation. A variety of underwriting opportunities are available to help support our biggest fundraiser of the year. Tables and tickets will be available for reservation through invitations, which will be mailed, and on our website at <a href="https://www.tbsoc.com">www.tbsoc.com</a>.



Temple Beth Sholom | 2625 N. Tustin Ave. Santa Ana, CA 92705 | www.tbsoc.com | Temple Office: 714-628-4600

## **Enjoy!**

book

bowl

broom

bookcase

coat

comb

computer

conditioner

drawer

dresser

dryer

fan

knife

knob

lamp

light

### **Around the House**

### 100 Hidden Words to Find

C P T E L E V I S I O N C J C C K X B R E F R I G E R A T O R J K GB NN 1 M DR WU YW R C XH F 0 T S K O OZ Z K R C F T S T N M T T R E S S Z Q X Q A F 0 0 U F Т S V Z R В P S В В U V 0 U N J D Y D A F T J L OR M F T E В A C В C W N P N C A A В R R F S A N 1 H T T E B V S 0 U F U S D G W U U 1 T M D J T F A L H C H S E O E M L P D U S S T R X В N A W T N W H S D R A S A MP L N N H T Y L Н C U S E Y A U F S V Y E E 0 F R R E F 0 S 0 U 1 W 0 C W T 0 T L E T R E R S T G S Y 0 0 N W S G 0 T D P E T E H P 0 A P В N W A E H D P C M C R O W H 1 E Z Z 1 F Z R R T 0 YH Q N Q G 0 Q C R F H S G E 0 M C U K 0 0 N C A R P E T W U Н J T 0 W U P A G Y R U J S Y V Т P 0 H S K C T S L N R L OM C N G M E J Z X W H C P K L T J 0 K G A T R R 0 F E S X N T C K W E 1 A H U 0 F T T Z S Z T W KWPW 0 R N U P G J Y R R S A 0 T L J D D F H H P OATWEL YSE A GEPE A X J P 1 D M 0 P 0 CQ E M VE E Q В E E CM 1 ZH L T R H E T В S K K X BR В R R N В T X L H K A 0 X L M 1 P E D XL LBMP S D В 1 V A P T S A P M В E A S 0 ON U WWL 1 LA U 1 T B E R T Q W V E M B 0 B V D S F 0 N U 0 N WA В D J F Н S T V 0 C P E N R C 1 V U R N G E GBED S WEVA NV PC Α V K G T Α D K DR E S S E R GE ORKF BT J SKEI C 0 МВ KN 1 F EUNW C S EK 1 GO C A M H E P S 0 V E N D G C M D S H E T RLME R C E T В E Q P C T 0 0 T Н BR S L M 1 L U RUOUYXXV PR OQ A T E ZA T Z 1 L T B L F X В R UGTSC SPS KHROS C M 0 C P T F F 1 1 A W J U E C S A QME S AU T Y X S 0 K HQ Т N N V D E T E R G E T F S L C 0 Н C E Z 0 0 T N Q G D N Н L W S N N E N В H C A H S U G A E V R A S H Т В F В T T 1 Т A BRUS A SF P RWWN HI S S D R G Q H A N U U ST BBGPYYLCQZQAYRQE TR M Z L H K S Q D W I N D O W V I U Z J R H T E A P O T V P X Y P R Q W B R O O M N attic brush floor toothbrush couch mattress plate soap basement cabinet counter fork socks toothpaste microwave pot bathroom candle frame mirror spatula towel cup purse bathtub carpet curtains glass mop refrigerator sponge trash bed chair cushion hanger ottoman remote spoon vacuum bedroom clock desk hook outlet stairs vent rug bench closet detergent iron oven shampoo table washcloth blanket clothes dishwasher keys sheet teapot washer pan blender coaster door kitchen shelf television window pantry

paper

photo

pillow

pen

shoes

sink

shower

slippers

tile

tissues

toaster

toilet